Property and Photo Directory Reports

Michael Zenger was suddenly unable to attend PC, but managed to report back to PC anyway by using email.

Hi all

My apologies. Change of business plans for me on Tuesday night means I won't be able to attend the PC meeting. I had only planned to give a brief oral report for Property but in lieu of that, these are my notes:

- 1. The squirrels in Parish House have been dealt with. Some corrective matters are being undertaken to prevent their return, which will include replacing some rotting wood and removal of some vegetation around the exterior
- 2. A new sign is being produced for the front facing Quadra. A work in progress.
- 3. We are soliciting bids for a contractor to clean the roof gutters
- 4. The mortar between the bricks on the South side of the church is becoming quite worn and we are going to need it to be repointed soon before bricks fall out.

Also, a note about the photo directory. The photographers will be here Sept11-16 and we hope everyone will participate. The more pictures in it, the better. Parishioners have already begun to sign up for times to have their photos taken. Everyone who has a photo taken will receive a free directory, and there is NO obligation to buy anything. For anyone who would rather submit a photo for inclusion in the directory there will be a \$15 charge

Respectfully submitted Michael Zenger